[image: image1.wmf]
Metropolitan King County Council

Transportation Committee

STAFF REPORT

	AGENDA ITEM:
	3
	
	PREPARED BY:
	Doug Hodson

	PROPOSED No.:
	2003-B0076
	
	DATE:
	April 23, 2003


SUBJECT:  A briefing on the 2003 King County Road Services Division Capital Improvement Program (CIP). 

SUMMARY: This briefing is an overview of the CIP program and a status report on road capital projects of interest to the Committee.  The Committee work program calls for a review of key county road capital projects.  

BACKGROUND: The continuing goal of the Road Services Division's Capital Improvement Program (CIP) is to provide timely and efficient transportation improvements to the public.  Transportation improvement plans are designed to ensure road safety, correspond to land use plans, and to meet identified transportation needs. 

There are two primary processes that provide input to the CIP: the Transportation Needs Report (TNR) and the Bridge Priority Process.  These processes follow certain criteria that are used to evaluate priority.  Through the adopted Comprehensive Plan, the county is also directed to ensure that new growth is concurrent with appropriate transportation improvements.  Therefore, the CIP is closely linked to the Transportation Concurrency Management program. 
The six-year Roads CIP is primarily financed by contributions from the County Road Fund, Local Option Vehicle License Fee, various State and federal transportation grants, and developer mitigation payments.  
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